March 7, 2025

Dear Members and Friends,
If you missed our March 6th meeting, you missed a real goody!  We were a little concerned our speaker wasn’t going to show up, but he did, and what a lecture.  John Beirne is a natural teacher; passionate, knowledgeable, engaging, with a little humor thrown in for good measure.  We all enjoyed him tremendously!  Our hostess for the evening was Ellen King, and we thank her for providing the refreshments.

We couldn’t work our projector (something to do with a do-hickey), so John gave his talk without pictures.  He will be emailing the pictorial part of his presentation to us, and we’ll send them to you when we receive them.

I’m going to share something with you about John; he recently underwent a medical procedure and is only going back to work this coming Monday after recuperating for quite some time.  This was his first professional foray out in the world since the operation, and he was grateful to have the opportunity to speak with us.  Keep him in prayer that he continues in good health, and doing what he loves so much.  
Hard to believe the Garden Club celebrates its 35th Anniversary this year in May!  We’re celebrating in a variety of ways to commemorate this milestone.  Look for an email in about one week with the details of our celebration activities:
*
We are designing tee shirts declaring our 35tth Anniversary you can 
purchase for about $20.00.
*
A celebration dinner with cash bar, appetizers, choice of main course, 
dessert, coffee, and wine.  The Garden Club will provide a 
champagne toast!  No 
speeches, just a lot of fun being with a great 
group of gardeners enjoying a wonderful night together!  The date will 
be in May, and it’s reservation only.
*
We have asked the Mayor and Council to pass a Resolution declaring 
May 2025 
as Garden Club of Harrington Park month or day (their 
choice) in recognition of our Anniversary!
Volunteer opportunity!  Would you like to help with refreshments, and you've never done it before, we are here to help you with all the details of what to do and bring. If you’ve been around awhile, you know the drill. 

If you have not done this, fear not!  We generally have two people at each meeting as our hosts, and over the years each and every table of refreshments has been beautiful and delicious.  Whether you’re a homemade baker, or a purchaser baker, we love them all and are appreciative of the time and effort you give to have our social time together very special.  This opportunity is available for the following dates:  April 3, May 1.

Either way it is a fun way to help make our meetings very special. If you would like to volunteer, please contact Gerri Gibney at 201 768-2615 or email at themerchantmouse@aol.com
Please send dues to Beverly Murray, 363 High Street, Closter, New Jersey 07624. Questions, contact Bev at 201 768-5651. The form to send your dues is attached to this email, or you can access it on our webpage:  www.gardenclubofharringtonpark.com. 
The Garden Club Executive Committee has decided to cancel our Plant Sale this year, we will resume it in 2026.  Consequently, if you already had been planning to help us with the sale by digging and donating your extra perennials or thinning your collection of house plants, you can bring them to our Plant Swap at the May 1st regular meeting night.  More on that in our next newsletter.
Some additional dates to put on your calendar:

June 7, 2025  – 10:00 A.M. - Tour of Members’ Gardens and Pot Luck Barbecue (Members Only)

We need a volunteer to host our Pot Luck Barbecue!  Please let me know if you are that person!  If you would like to have your garden on the tour, reach out to me too!  

Call me to learn about hosting this event – 201 768-2615 or email at themerchantmouse@aol for the details.

June 21, 2025 – Annual Field Trip & Luncheon

Depart Library Parking Lot at 9:00 A.M. – Leonard Buck Gardens, Far Hills, N.J., Docent Led Tour, Luncheon to Follow.  More information in our next newsletter…

Until we meet again, keep your feet dry and your hands dirty.

Gerri Gibney










